GREAT HOLLAND RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 30th May 2009

APOLOGIES

Were received from several members and Councillor Cossens

CONDOLENCES

The Chairman expressed the Association’s sadness at the death of Rosemary Williams and the tragic loss suffered by the Blackburn family.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting of 31st January 2009 were approved and signed.

MATTERS ARISING

Bus shelter  -  Members were asked to record their preference from illustrations on display.  The results were 12 votes for the Rettendon, 9 for the Newstead, 5 each for the Bushby and Eaton and 1 each for the Cropston and the Great Leigh.  The preference for the Rettendon will be notified to the Town Council and it is hoped that a combined grant from the Town Council and Essex County Council will fund the provision.

Village Hall Hedge  -  At its AGM the Village Hall Committee of Management had undertaken to cut the hedge hard back.  A member suggested that it should also be reduced in height.  There was general concern about the encroachment of overgrown hedges and a need to remind householders of their responsibility to maintain them.

Property Maintnenance  -  It was reported that the state of two properties in Manor Road did not warrant enforcement action and no improvement was likely.  Nevertheless there was still concern in the Village about the poor condition.  Concern was also expressed about the appearance of the Lions Den and its car park although the TDC Enforcement Officer had said that no action could be taken.  

Conservation Area Management Plan  -  Following the consultations the Plan had been published and was available to view at the Council offices or on line.  Alan Large said that in spite of all the consultations and suggestions made for extending the area the only extension incorporated was that to include the war memorial.    Terry Allen said that it was an ongoing process and there was money in the budget for ongoing activity.  GHRA could put forward suggestions for consideration and we could ask Mr Hornby to consider “special interest areas”.  

The discussion ranged into the Quiet Lanes proposal for Pork Lane and Mrs Goundry referred to letters promising the provision of advisory signs warning that the Lane is unsuitable for large/heavy vehicles.

POLICING

Points were raised with the attending PCSOs.  Parked cars in Pork Lane close to the Main Road junction are causing an obstruction.   Mr Freeman said how dangerous accessing his property was due to speeding vehicles at the West end of Little Clacton Road.  Speeding along Little Clacton Road was again a matter of great concern.  Speeding was also of concern along Main Road, Church Lane, Manor Road and Rectory Road.  PCSOs noted these points and would follow up.

 Sandra Mooney again raised the question of providing a vehicle for the PCSOs.  She recorded her dissatisfaction with the reported rejection of the idea by the Crime and Disorder Committee and was surprised that the police had apparently opposed the proposal.  It seems that this is the only area where no such provision is made.  It was agreed that the suggestion should be put to the Council again.   

TREASURER’S REPORT

Denys Strich displayed the accounts for the 2008 year and explained them.  They were yet to be audited but that was in hand.  Particular thanks were expressed to David Masters and the team involved in the Christmas card venture which had contributed to GHRA funds and provided donations to several Village organisations.  Special reference was made to individuals of the Volunteer Group who had made personal financial donations to the Group’s activities.

The meeting expressed thanks to Denys and Lindy for their work as Treasurer.
PLANNING MATTERS

Caravan Pork Lane  -  Enforcement action to remove the caravan is ongoing but the owner is not co operating.  A member believed that the owner, a tenant who had leased the land in good faith to keep horses, was disgruntled to discover that there was no planning approval for such use.  It was agreed that this information should be passed to Tendring District Council.

Proposed Specialist Dementia Care Home  -  The Town Council had recommended rejection of a planning application to build a 58 bed home with 15 bungalows on the “brown-field” land adjacent to the railway bridge.  The meeting was almost unanimous in its opposition to the scheme but it was stressed that individuals needed to write to Tendring District Council Planning Office without delay to record their objections as the determination date for the application is 3rd June.  Petitions were said to be less effective than individual letters.  Concern was voiced about the consideration of such applications without cognisance of demands on infrastructure and support services.  The membership was reminded that objections had to be on planning grounds, simply not liking the proposal would carry no weight.  The Highway Authority had raised no objection to the proposal. (afternote – the application was withdrawn on 1st June)

Robert Bucke referred to a planning approval given to an application to demolish some former council houses on the Kirby side of the bridge and to erect a house and bungalows.  Apparently this had now been superseded by an application for a care home.

Local Listing of Buildings  -  There is an opportunity for the identification and listing of buildings of particular importance to the village and these buildings might then attract greater protection.  Such buildings would not meet the national criteria for listing but would nevertheless warrant singling out for their historic, visual or other contribution to the nature of our Village.  Mr Hornby is the TDC contact for this initiative.  Jim Hawthorne said that the Great Holland Volunteer Group would consider this in their discussions on the Village Design Statement.

PARISH PLAN & VILLAGE DESIGN STATEMENT

Robin Moulton, Chairman of the Volunteer Group, had provided a statement referring to the success of the open day held on 25th April and saying that the public consultation based on the survey was now at an end.  The Group will now proceed with the production of an action plan and finished document and their deliberations may well lead the Group into further discussion with the community.  The June/July edition of the Village Voice includes an update.   Jim Hawthorne gave further details on the situation and referred to the information included on the village website www.greatholland.com

VILLAGE HALL CENTENARY

The centenary of the village hall falls on 27th June and David Eagle the Chairman of the Committee of Management is considering an appropriate celebration.  Those willing to help were asked to let David know.

ELECTION OF COMMITTEE

David Masters proposed John Poulten and Paul Withams for Chairman and Secretary respectively and Denys Strich seconded.  They were duly elected.  Denys and Lindy Strich were returned as Treasurer and Peter Dyne as the Planning Representative.   Patricia Dyne had decided to stand down, (a replacement required please),  but all other existing Street Distributors were returned for another year.    The retiring Chairman and Secretary were thanked for their service and special thanks given to Alan Large who had chaired the Association since its inception in January 1999.

It was agreed that Alan Large should conduct the remainder of this meeting and the outgoing Secretary would produce the minutes.

There was some discussion about the cohesion of the village and the representation and activities of The Association.  The Association is what the members want it to be and the activities are for the membership to promote.  Reference was made to the website and use of electronic communications.  
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Flooding   -  David Masters showed pictures of the flooding experienced in early February and referred to the limitations of the Holland Brook sluice gates in relation to high tide conditions and high surface water runoff.  He mentioned the maintenance of ditches and drainage systems and members related their own experiences.  Lorna Hutley spoke of the ditches in Pork Lane and the fact that large vehicles cause damage to verges and ditches and can negate any clearing carried out.  It was agreed that David should compile a letter referring to the apparently increasing vulnerability of the Village to flooding, outlining the recent experiences and drawing attention to the need to ensure that drainage systems are adequate and well maintained.

Christmas Card 2009  -  A card would be produced this year and it was hoped to have it ready earlier than in 2008 to ensure maximum exposure to sales opportunities.  The meeting was happy to follow the previous format. 

Google Street View  -  The camera car had been around the village and people were concerned about their privacy.  It was proposed that the village, as a whole, should request deletion of the images from the website and on a vote this was upheld by 17 votes to 14.  Sandra Mooney advised that details on how to request the removal of images would be published in June’s Village Voice magazine.

Proposal for a Pedestrian Crossing  -  A pedestrian crossing on Main Road between Rectory and Manor Roads was proposed and this was supported by the results of the Volunteer Group survey.  Such a proposal had been rejected some years ago when the road improvements in the village were considered but it was agreed that we should now make an application.

Closure of Kirby Cross Surgery  -  Residents were reminded of the meeting in the Baker Hall on 2nd June.  The closure is dependent on a new build facility in Elm Tree Avenue.

Exercise Machines in Parks  -  Alan Large displayed some illustrations of exercise machines for adults that were available for installation in parks and would perhaps be suitable for the village green.  It  was agreed that we should make a bid.

Village Website  -  A vote of thanks was given to Paul Withams for his sterling work in producing and promoting the village website.

